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GOALS:   Aux 5-$8500 -Aux 7-$7250 -Aux 14-$4250 -Aux 19-$3000 
 

Greetings MOCA Brothers and Sisters,  

 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING. I hope this season of “THANKS” brings peace and 

happiness to you all. I know that our hospitalized veterans would appreciate and extra visit 

from one of our volunteers-YOU!!  

 

I have posted the yearly goals (FINALLY) for each auxiliary for this year. As of today, only 

Aux 7 and Aux 19 have reported any hours and we are a long way from meeting out yearly 

goal. Please have your Auxiliary Hospital Chairman work on submitting those hours to 

give the recognition that the volunteers in your auxiliary deserve. Remember to “THANK” 

them for the volunteer service they give.  

 

Ideas-Make and take lap blankets to the patients. Have elementary students color 

Thanksgiving placemats and deliver them to patients. If possible, set up Turkey Bingos 

with small holiday prizes (canteen books, sugar-free candy bags, etc.)  

 

Each Auxiliary should have the Excel Spreadsheet to fill it out and return to be by the 25th 

of every month (Tabs are at the bottom of each sheet for you to fill out). For NOVEMBER, 

I can only accept September, October and November reports.  

 

I take your reports and simply take the numbers off your sheets to create my report. I then 

attach the report that you send me for Sheila to review and make sure the numbers are 

correct. Make sure you REPORT REPORT REPORT! Your auxiliary hospital chairman 

needs to be your point of contact and the person who you report your hours to. 

 

Remember reports are due no later than the 25th of each month. 

It is time to submit your year-end reports. Please mail/email them to me at 

ztf@aol.com 
  

 

 
  



**REMEMBER our number one duty as MOCA members is hospital work. It is important 

to volunteer and report. We are the hospital workers for our organization. The patients 

need us more now than ever.  

 

If you have questions, please feel free to call me or email me at (505) 235-1237 ztf@aol.com; 

Make sure to put MOCA GRAND in the tagline, so I do not think it is junk mail. 

 

God Bless our Homebound and Hospitalized Patients,  

 

Shirlee Frias 
Shirlee Frias    

Grand of New Mexico 

Hospital Chairman 

2017-2024 
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